
B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

TENANTS' FORUM

Meeting held – 12th February 2009
Present:
Councillor Chris Smith-Haynes (Chair)

Tenant Representatives:
Vi Dillon (Windsor Gardens)


Yvonne Macdonald (Windsor Gardens)


Stephen Marr (Bayes Street)


Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)


Brian Kimpton (Counties T & R)


Mark Gudyer (Highfield Road)


Robert Farr (Sackville Street)

Pat Deal (Yeomans Court)


Ron Randall (Yeomans Court)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)


Nigel Richards (Housing)


Linda Nash (Housing)


Leona Mantle (Housing)


Dan Hannan (Housing)


David Watt (Finance)

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

08.TF.78
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 11th December 2008 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

08.TF.79
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

08.TF.80
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES


08.TF.67 Matters Arising – Future Agenda Items
It was reported that Northamptonshire County Council would be attending the Forum due to be held on 10th March 2009.

08.TF.71 Service Plan


It was reported that the Service Plan would be going to the Executive Committee on 11th March and the decision would be reported to the Forum in March.


08.TF.74: Any other Business

It was reported that an investigation in to the number of rough sleepers in Kettering was carried out during the snow and none were found.
08.TF.81
MATTERS RAISE BY TENANTS' FORUM REPRESENTATIVES


It was reported that there was no update to report to the meeting.
08.TF.82
PRESENTATION AND THANKS TO VI DILLON AND YVONNE MACDONALD
A presentation took place for Vi Dillon and Yvonne Macdonald.  They were thanked for their support and fantastic contribution to the forum.
08.TF.83
KETTERING KEYWAYS
Dan Hannam attended the meeting and gave a presentation on the Kettering Keyways system and the activity on the site so far.
08.TF.84
RENT REVIEW 2009/10
John Conway and David Watt gave a presentation on the Rent Review for 2009/10 which outlined: -
· How the Housing Revenue Account (HRA) works
· The HRA subsidy system

· Rent review 2009

· Key issues

· What next?

It was reported that that a review of the HRA subsidy system would be taking place and Stephen Panther attended a meeting in London in December 2008 as the Kettering Borough Council representative where the review was discussed.
It was noted that the rent increase for 2009/10 would be 6.37%. 
It was 

RESOLVED
that a letter be sent to the Minister of Housing outlining tenants views on the Housing Revenue Account Subsidy System.
08.TF.85
TENANT SERVICES AUTHORITY

It was reported that a new regulator for social housing called The Services Authority was launched in December 2008.  
It was noted that they would be setting the standard for all social housing in England.  The first stage of this would be to carry out a National Conversation which would be launched from January to March 2009 to listen to the views of tenants across the country. 
The framework for the standards would be developed in the spring with further consultation taking place in the summer, with a view of implementing the framework in the autumn.
Questionnaires had been posted to tenants and Kettering Borough Council would be holding local events and drop in sessions in the A6 towns.  Incentives would be offered to tenants for completing questionnaires and attending events.
08.TF.86
ITEMS FOR FUTURE EDITION OF 'CONNECT'


It was noted that the next edition was due to go to print in March.  Councillor Smith-Haynes agreed that her profile could be included in the next edition.

08.TF.87
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Visit by Northamptonshire County Council – May Gurney
· Service Plans
08.TF.88
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Security Doors – Hollyoake Court
It was reported that the security doors in Hollyoake Court would be finished at the end of March.
Recycling

It was suggested that Hollyoake Court may benefit from an education event for recycling.
Tenants Forum Monitoring Group

It was noted that as Vi Dillon and Yvonne Macdonald were retiring there would be vacancies on the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group.  Tenants were asked to speak to Nigel Richards about becoming members.  Stephen Marr offered to become a member.
08.TF.89
PRIZE DRAW


Yvonne Macdonald won the prize draw.

08.TF.90
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the meeting would take place on 12th March 2009.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.30 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

Tenants' Forum No. 3
12.02.09

